
 AGM Minutes 2021 
Minutes of RS100 AGM, held on 11th Sept 2021, Brixham YC 

 

1. Welcome 

Class Chair, Mark Harrison welcomed those present 

2. Apologies for absence 

None received 

3. Matters arising from 2020 minutes 

        No matters arising 

4. Election of committee 

All members of 2019 committee agreed to continue, apart from Mark Harrison, who after many 

years with the class, stepped down as chair.  Those present gave him a huge vote of thanks. 

Proposed by David Smart and seconded by Mark Harrison, carried unanimously. 

David Smart volunteered to be the new chair and was voted in unanimously. 

2022 Committee: 

David Smart Chair 

Andrew Jones  

David Smart  

Huw Powell  

Greg Booth  

Mostyn Evans  

(Clive Eplett)  

  

 

Mark and Sally thanked all the committee members for their efforts in such a difficult year. 

5. Technical 

Jim Hood, Technical manager from RS Sailing joined the meeting for this item. 

A discussion arose about shroud failure, and the purpose of the ferrule. It was agreed that Andy 

Jones would trial sailing without a ferrule and report back. 

A question was raised about whether masts and spinnakers could be ordered from RS Sailing, as 

these items are showing out of stock.  SC agreed to take up with Andy Taphouse at RS. 

A question was raised about the possibility of new boats. Previous communication from RS was 

that an order of around 10 would be needed to make this viable. It was thought that there was 

interest in about 5 boats from Australia. David agreed to discuss with the Australian RS100 

Chairman and RS Sailing and report to the committee. If new boats are possible David to also 

consider potential changes, e.g. strengthening deck in shroud plate area. 



 

6. Review of 2021 

It has been a difficult year, with only 3 events to date, that had all had good attendance, 

especially the Nationals with Netley sailors especially welcome. 

Summers 13 boats 

POSH 5 boats 

Nationals 24 boats 

7. Plan for 2022 and beyond 

The plan for 2022 is: 

Sprints 2/3 April – confirmed 

POSH – 7/8 May - confirmed 

Carnac 3-6 June – confirmed, but we will need 8 boats for the RS100 fleet to take part. Details 

including Brexit implications on trailers/travelling etc here 

Nationals at RS Games, WPNSA 23-26 July – confirmed 

Netley – we would like an event here, given the large home fleet. HUW Powell to ask for a date 

Chew – we would like to return for the Inlands in the Autumn – Andy Jones to ask about a date 

6th event – SC to see if Weir Wood or Llandegfedd are open to hosting an event. 

In 2023 the fleet would like to go to Netley or Abersoch 

https://www.rs600.org/championships/index.asp?eid=2210

